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Date: 21st December 2022
Re: Proposed development of a Circular Economy Campus and san integraied Waste Management

Facility at the Hollywood Landfill
Hollywood Great, Nag's Head, Naul, Co. Dublin, A41 YES2

Dear Sir/ Madam,

An Bord Pleanala has received your recent submission in relation to the above mentioned proposed
development and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter.

A receipt for the fee lodged is enclosed.

The Board will revert to you in due course with regard to the matter.

Please be advised that copies of all submissions / observations received in relation to the application will
be made available for public inspection at the offices of Fingal County Council and at the offices of An

Bord Pleanala when they have been processed by the Board.

More detailed information in relation to strategic infrastructure development can be viewed on the
Board's website: www.pleanala.ie.

If you have any queries in the meantime please contact the undersigned officer of the Board.
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Please quote the above mentioned An Bord Pleanala reference number in any correspondence or
telephone contact with the Board.

Yours faithfully,

ﬂ Q !!;_1 a‘%
Doina Chifores

Executive Officer
Direct Line: 01-8737133
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Ref : Objection to the application by IMS case ref ABP 314964 licence review
application for proposed circular economy campus and integrated waste
management facility at Hollywood co Dublin

Date 30.11.2022

From

Peter and Liz Gough Joe and Winifred Jones Peter and Nicola Jones
Hollywood Rd Hollywood Rd Twelve Acres

The Tooman The Toaman The Tooman

Lusk Lusk Lusk

Co Dublin Co Dublin Co Dublin
] I I

To whom it may Concern

It has come to our attention that IMS have applied to An Bord Pleanala for the
above licence and

We wish to air our concerns and object to this as we live not more than 1 km
from the site.,

Over the years we have endured thousands of trucks speed by our gates with
no regard to the safety of ourselves, our five Children or any pedestrians or
other drivers on the road.

The road is an absolute disgrace with muck and debris and even though there
is a road sweeper, they seem to make the matter worse instead of better.

We are concerned and believe that the proposal has serious consequences for
our environment, health and safety as the application is seeking to change the
use of the quarry from infilling to integrated waste management facility, and it
includes that they wish landfill 5 million tons of bottom Ash for the next 25
years.

Inc¢inerator bottom ash is a source of leachate which is toxic to the underlying
water resources and waterways and is concerning to residents farmers and
local businesses.



The important and extensive groundwater aquifer in leinster lies under the
site.

Landfills must be sited on deep clay in order to provide natural filtration of any
escaping leachate and Hollywood quarry is situated on bar fractured rock with
no natural clay protection.

Not only will water resources be at risk It will lead to a higher risk of toxic dust
exposure and airborne toxin dissemination with puts our health at risk.

As Residents of the Tooman and Hollywood all ours lives we want to remain
here in a safe and clean environment free from toxic fumes, ash, speeding

trucks, poor road conditions etc

Regards
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